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Dear friends

Proverbs 16.9 says “The human mind plans the way, but the Lord directs the steps” (NRSV) – Tamara and I had our UK visit all nicely worked out and then discovered that she is pregnant! Although it’s early days (9 weeks), our plans have changed somewhat! I will still be at Belfast Bible College from September – December on a post-graduate sabbatical course, but intend to return to Brazil, Tamara (and bump!) immediately after Christmas. We expect that the three of us will be back in England for church visits and PhD business from July to September 2010. 

This piece of news has reminded us of the Lord’s goodness – which is of course continual. July’s international theological conference which I organised was also a reminder of the goodness of God. Over 100 church leaders participated (see photos below). We were particularly blessed by the participation of two special guys: Rev. Bill Craft and Rev. Dr. Andrew Angel. Folks were so pleased with the event that they’ve persuaded me to make it annual! We’re already working on the next one!

Another reason for thanksgiving is the publication of my book on preaching by a major Brazilian publishing house. The title doesn’t translate into English particularly well but it’s something like “The inestimable value of preaching: homiletics in the face of contemporary challenges”. So far it has been well received; at any rate my students have been pleased with their signed copies!   

While I am in Belfast, Tamara will stay with her Mum in Recife. The leadership team at church have expressed their appreciation for her contribution to the couple’s ministry, the children’s department, and a whole lot of work she has put in behind the scenes. It’s not clear whether we will continue in the same parish next year; the Archdeacon would like me to lead a congregation (albeit a small one), but I’m not sure about this since I’ll be doing the part time PhD and will have increased teaching commitments. Please pray for discernment on that one…  

Please pray for Tamara and me as we try to deal emotionally with spending the next four months away from one another. Pray for my studies and for Tamara’s as she writes up her thesis on her post-grad course. Also for Tamara’s migraines which have become more frequent – she can’t take strong painkillers because of the pregnancy.    

With love in Christ

Marcus and Tamara.
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Rev Dr Andrew Angel, with Marcus translating.
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Rev Bill Craft and Marcus translating.
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Workshop discussions








